

Caldy Road West Kirby Wirral CH48 2HE

Telephone: 0151 625 6993

Fax: 0151 625 0332

E-mail: Schooloffice@avalon-school.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Callaway BA Hons QTS icallaway@avalon-school.co.uk

13th June 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,



After great deliberation and discussion of the Met Office forecast for tomorrow, we have made the decision to postpone the Infant Sports Afternoon which was planned to take place on Friday 14th June.

Unfortunately, the weather has been rather against us this week, with heavy downpours of rain for extended periods of time. We had hoped that in the event of it being dry tomorrow, we would have been able to move the event from the waterlogged field on to the astro turf area, at the front of school. However, the forecast for tomorrow is likely to be continued wet weather, which makes for less than favourable conditions to hold a sports afternoon for young children, particularly with their safety and comfort in mind.

Therefore, as it is important that these types of events are positive, shared experiences for children and parents, we will be postponing the sports afternoon to the new date of **Friday 28**th **June, starting at a slightly earlier time of 1.45pm.** We look forward to seeing you then and send our apologies for any inconvenience caused.

With very best wishes.

Your sincerely

Mrs Callaway
Headteacher









